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On August 11th, 1997 at 2:00 p.m. a meeting was held at the
Morris Legion Hall sponsored by MEMO for Municipal
representatives to attend.

Reeve Herm Martens, Councillor Ralph Groening and Administrator
Grant Macaulay attended this meeting on behalf of the R. M.
of Morris.,

of Water Resources.

Mr. Whitney explained that currently the project has 24 Million
dollars for ring dykes and private dykes and house pads. It

is estimated that for the private dykes approximately $50 Million
is needed. These funds would also involve moving to another

area if the house is unsalvagable.

Mr. Topping indicated that to date, 646 dyke or house raising
applications have been received.

1. House is unsalvagable 44 applications
2. House unlivable 166 applications
3. Other 436 applications

M.A.C.C. was providing low interest loans for projects of dyke
raising.

Dyking applications are being accepted from the Red River area
and its tributaries. Because of the number of applications
currently and further numbers anticipated, the level 3
applications may not be funded under the current level of funds
available.

A private dyke can be connected to the Municipal Road and the
road elevation is to have an elevation of at least 1997 water
levels. The funding available does allow for the purchase of
land to build the dyke.

For unsalvagable houses, the owner is eligible for the value
of the house from MEMO, plus the $30,000.00 of dyke protection
monies.,

If a dyke is built around a house to protect it, then the 20%
deductible is waived on his MEMO claim.

To flood protect the valley it is estimated to cost approximately
$70 Million. The Province has committed itself to put $25 Million
into the project.

Currently, the dyking agreement with the Federal Government
has not yet been signed. The following noted as being some of
the stumbling items in the signing of the agreement.
- land purchases needed to build dykes.
- they do not want it to be retroactive, funding is to
start of project eligible when the agreement is signed.
~ administrative costs.
- Federal does not want to broaden the scope of the agreement
beyond the Red River Valley.
- Federal wants the agreement to have a duration of 12 months.

There are survey crews out doing elevations and because of the
number of applications, are currently 7 to 10 days behind.

C.M.H.C. is to do evaluations on whether a structure is
salvagable or not.





